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Mahalo Leatrice Kauahi and Team!
HOLOKÜ BALL 2004 - "Na Lei O Hawai'i

004 HONOREES!
2
Hawaiian Civic Club    1

An elegant evening to remember!
It was a wonderful moment in time!  So nostalgic!  The women adorned in their
beautiful holokü, men with their dinner jackets and aloha shirts…the music of the
Royal Hawaiian Band…mistyful rain…aroma of just about every kind of flower you
can think of…pikake, ginger, pakalana…a beautiful holokü display by Princess
Ka'iulani Fashions…mahalo Jill Cullinan, the tables were decorated with beautiful
orchid plant centerpieces from the Island of Hawai'i.  Our Honorees EloiseAnalika
Bruns, Aaron Mahi, Freda Gomes (represented by Henry), and T/B/ Lyons, III
entered with a welcoming chant.  The Pule and Doxology were sung by the guests and
followed by our own Kaiolohiaomamala HCCH Choir led by Manu Boyd, in He
Lei No Honolulu and Aha Mele Competition Song: Ka Ua Loku. Mahalo to Henry
Gomes Chairperson of our Scholarship Program and guestspeaker.

The Holokü Parade!
We had so many members entered.  Aunty Eloise Bruns, Aunty Ethelyn Kaaihue,
Muriel Thurston, Leimomi Khan, Marlene Ebeo, .. Congratulations to our
President Anita Naone for 2nd Place in her lovely white eyelet Holokü.  It was the
"icing on the cake" to have ended our Holokü Parade with sisters Leatrice Kauahi
and Louise Gerboc bowing together on the stage.

The Silent Auction!
Mahalo to Roy Brooks, Anita and Allen Naone, Dorothy Williams, Alice Froiseth,
Maragaret Van Gieson, Leatrice, Marlene Ebeo, TB Lyons, and Leimomi Khan,
that helped do calling and/or provided donations.  Special acknowledgements to
Maylene and Clem and their granddaughter, Tasha-Leigh Chang for  providing set-
up and sales for the evening.  Mahalo Mike Kelly for being the #1 customer to the
silent auction that night! We appreciated that.  Over $3,900 will be added to our
scholarship fund.

WHO'S WHO?
It seemed like everyone was there and in the midst of laughter there was Bucky Leslie.  Of course we all
look forward to seeing what he was wearing at this event!  You go Bucky! Glancing around there was
Leatrice and Louise making sure everyone was greeted. Wanda Camara and Tina Haight registering the
guests.I saw Momi Jones with Mike in his dinner jacket.  TB Lyons and his lovely guest Betsy were
looking over the silent auction.  Aunty Margaret Boyd watched over the brand new ukulele in the silent
auction.  It was funny because all evening Anita Naone, TB Lyons, and Mike Kelly were outbidding each
other for the ukulele, at the end, Dorothy Williams out-bid them all!  Mahalo to the whole team who made
this event possible: Margaret and Don Van Gieson-RSVPs; Louise Gerboc-Holokü Parade; The Enoka



Ohana-Silent Auction; graced by the lovely Mahealani Kamau'u; Bucky for centerpieces.  I caught a
glimpse of Charley Rose.  Aunty Sarah Kauka came over and gave us a kiss; Aunty Katherine Farm and
Dawm Farm-Ramsey hand-in-hand at the silent auction admiring Nake'u Design Muumuus; got a peek at
Marsha Bolson; the lovely Ulu Parker; sisters Nani Barboza and Roberta Oneha, of course our EE and
Betty Lono; M/M Williams parents of Leatrice Kauahi; missed Roy Brooks who was on a trip, but Stan
Salangdron came.  I know there was a lot of us there, and if I missed you, e kala mai.  (A closing meeting is
tentatively scheduled for Sunday, May 2…someone will be in contact with committee about this meeting.)

HCCH Educational Scholarships - 
YES!  Applications are available Lunalilo Home
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online Visit our website today
http://hcchonolulu.org

and/or call Momi Jones for more
info at 521-9353.

REMINDER:  Postmark deadline to submit
completed applications to HCCH post office box
(PO Box 1513, Honolulu, HI 96806) is May 15,
2004.  This is a very strict deadline.

HELP WANTED!
The Scholarship Committee is looking for an
interested member to help work on the scholarship
committee.  Computer experience and access to
the internet is a requirement.  Please call Momi
Jones (521-9353) if you are interested in serving.

Additional Financial Aid Scholarship:
GMS/Asian Pacific Islander Americans
Scholarship
By Claire Pruett (HCCH Member)
For more information, contact:

1001 Connecticut Avenue, NW, Suite 601
Washington, DC 20036
Or Phone: (202) 530-8894
Email:  gmsp@ocanatl.org
Website: <www.ocanatl.org>

Surf the web for more financial aid scholarship opportunities
such as http://dbserver.its.hawaii.edu/cash/
These are scholarships that give out cash!  Keep looking!

SCOOPS INSIDE THIS ISSUE
Holokü Ball
Prince Kuhio Events
Hawaii Nature Center Expedition
Kupuna Prescription Status
Ho'ike'ike
Events Calendar
ALERT!

Saturday, May 8, 2004
Apolei Bargamento & Nel Araki, Co-Chairpersons

AGENDA:
9-10am General Member Mtg
10-12 Activities, kanekapila, Kau 

Inoa sign up, and more
Noon Lunch-Cost (under $10)

There are approximately 45 Kupuna, ages 50 to 94
years old.  Please help to bring items for the gift bags
such as:

• healthy choice snacks and cookies, low sugar,
no salt; sugarless jello, etc.

• toiletries: shaving cream, lotions, kleenex,
Curan pads-sml to lge.

• Reading material: books & magazines
(preferably mystery)

For more information, please call Apolei Bargamento
594-1944 or apoleib@oha.org or Nel Araki 488-9748 or
bnaraki@yahoo.com, RSVP to Aunty Katherine at
595-4643.  This will be a full day - let's make it
special!  Kokua mai e olu olu 'oukou.

MAUNA'ALA
Manu Boyd, Aha Alaka'i

Honolulu HCC members & choir, representatives
from different Hawaiian Societies, and Prince
Kuhio HCC were gathered outside of the chapel,
and the procession chant began at 9:00am.  Apolei
Bargamento provided the opening pule, Anita
Naone did the welcome, Aunty Margaret Boyd
shared the history and life of Prince Kuhio; and
Nel Araki provided the closing pule.  The choirs
for both clubs sang and the services continued
with the presentation of ho'okupu at the crypt.
Refreshments were hosted by HCCH after the
celebration.

http://hcchonolulu.org/
mailto:gmsp@ocanatl.org
http://dbserver.its.hawaii.edu/cash/
mailto:apoleib@oha.org
mailto:bnaraki@yahoo.com


ALERT!
PROTECT YOUR CREDIT

CARDS, ASSETS &
IDENTITY!

Keep a list of your credit cards and
company contact phone numbers in a safe
place.

Signing your credit cards! Rather than
signing your name on the back of your
credit cards, write "ask for picture ID"
instead.

Checks! Rather than your full name on your checks, use
your initials and last name (The thief will not know how you
sign your checks, but the banks will) AND… when writing
checks to pay on an account, do not put the full account
number, just the last 4 digits on the "For" line (The Credit
Card Companies will know your number).

ATM users!  Use caution when taking out monies from
ATM machines. It has been reported that thieves have found
ways to attach devices to ATMs that extract your account
and pin numbers from a distance.

For stolen cards! 
1. Call HPD and make a report
2.  Call credit reporting agencies to place a fraud alert!

Be sure to note the person you reported your fraud
alert to.
• Equifax: 1-800-525-6285
• Experian (former TRW): 1-888-397-3742
• Trans Union: 1-800-680-7289
• Social Security Admin. (Fraud Line) 

1-800-269-0271
3.  Then call your credit companies and report your

cards stolen.
Mahalo Leimomi and Aunty Gladys Rodenhurst for
sharing!

MOUNT KA'ALA
By Susan Malterre-Htun

We may have the opportunity to visit Mount
Ka'ala.  If you are interested in participating
and/or helping, please contact Susan at 732-2468
or htunk001@hawaii.rr.com

ANCIENT ART OF LUA
Friday-Sunday, June 18-20, 2004
For those interest in the cultural art of LUA, a
training session will be held June 18-20, 2004.
For more information please contact Ramsey
Taum at 394-5557 for more information.

HO'IKE'IKE
Maxeen "Macky" Shea, Aha Alaka'i

MAHALO to all who helped at Ho'ike'ike!
Leatrice, Apolei, Stan, Luana, Macky, Anita,
Robert and Momi brought the baked goods;
Susan, EE, Tina, Wanda and Macky brought
flowers and greens for demonstration make-and-
take; Momi, Michael and Clif helped with set-up,
and Michael, EE, Betty, Macky and Luana
helped take-down.  Thanks Michael for bringing
the tent and Clem and Maylene for bringing the
tables.  Also, thank you Luana, Anita, Maylene,
Susan, Marlene, Robert, Clem and Allen with
setting up to sell and selling.  Thanks Wanda,
Tina, Luana and Macky for demonstrating make-
and-take Hawaiian Angels, ti-leaf leis and wili
leis.  We made $305 from the baked sale and did
much for sharing cultural crafts…Mahalo, Macky.

MAKIKI WAI
Saturday, April 3, 2004

MAHALO NUI LOA!  There wa
members and family, along with 
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 issue of Hawai'i Island
 viewable online at
journal.com

i'opua

mailto:htunk001@hawaii.rr.com


FUNDRAISING UPCOMING EVENTS
Star Market Steak Plates, $6.50, Sirloin steak, rice
and tossed salad.  Profit $2 per plate!

(Saturdays) May 29, and June 26, 2004 at
Moilili Store, 2470 South King St. 

AND…
(Saturdays) June 5, 12, & 19, 2004 at Kaneohe

Store, 46-023 Kamehameha Hwy.

Times:  9:00am to 7:00 pm
No Pre-Sale Tickets
Entertainment: It was suggested that we provide
some sort of entertainment to draw potential
customers.
Attire: shorts t-shirt, slippah! bring your apron
Side Sales: We are also allowed to sell other
items such as cookies, sweetbread or pickle
onions, etc.
Kokua at the site: We will need at least 5 per
shift to help prepare the plates, sell & clean-up.  

5 per shift
Two - 5 hour shifts- 9am-2pm/ 2-7pm.

Call today to signup for your shift!
Clem 426-1073 or Maylene 258-8498

Word of the month:
KULEANA = privilege, responsibility

E mälama i nä kuleana
"Take care of responsibilities"

Hawaiian Language resources websites:
http://ksdl.ksbe.edu/kulaiwi 

 http://hooilina.olelo.hawaii.edu
http://ulukau.olelo.hawaii.edu

HAVE YOU VISITED OUR 
WEBSITE LATELY?

Kudos to Blaine Fergerstrom our
Webmaster!

http://hcchonolulu.org

KAU INOA NATIVE HAWAIIAN
REGISTRY
Submitted by Tomi Chong

In February, the Office of Hawaiian Affairs contracted
Hawai`i Maoli to serves as the repository of
registration forms for the Kau Inoa Native Hawaiian
Registration program as part of a campaign to build
our Hawaiian nation.  Since then, we have added a new
staff member Beverly Kamahele, as the project
assistant.  Bev’s position is dedicated to the Kau Inoa
program.

Hawai`i Maoli is the 501(c)(3) nonprofit entity of the
Association of Hawaiian Civic Clubs, whose purpose
is to support the Association, its five Councils and
member clubs.  Tomi Chong, member of Hawaiian
Civic Club of Honolulu, serves as the Executive
Director.  Harriett Roxburgh of the Prince Kuhio
Hawaiian Civic Club is the Administrative Assistant.

The Kau Inoa Native Hawaiian Registration is for all
Hawaiians of all ages.  The Kau Inoa Native Hawaiian
Registration program and other related activities will
be facilitated by the Native Hawaiian Coalition,
representatives of Hawaiian organizations, service
providers and other community groups and island
representatives.  Hawai`i Maoli is prohibited from
participating in political activity, therefore, will not
advocate or promote any self-governance model.  But,
we do encourage you to learn more about the process
and get registered.  “It is important that Hawaiians take
this effort seriously,” says Tomi Chong.  She
continues, “We have to step up to the plate and find
our place in this process, participate and encourage
family and friends to do the same.” 

If you are interested in learning more about the Kau
Inoa Native Hawaiian Registration program, or would
like a Kau Inoa registration form and/or brochure,
please call Hawai`i Maoli at (808) 394-0050, or fax
request to (808) 394-0057, or email request to
hawaiimaoli@hawaii.rr.com.  E Kau Inoa Kakou!

COMING SOON!
HEALTH CORNER
by Claire Hughes
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Hawaiian Civic Club of Honolulu
Established 1918

PO Box 1513
Honolulu, Hawaii 96806

2004 Officers
Anita Naone-President

Leimomi Khan - Immediate Past-President
Leatrice Kauahi-Vice President

Maylene Enoka-Recording Secretary
Maxeen Shea-Corresponding Secretary

Jesse EE Lono-Treasurer

Board of Directors
Manu Boyd, Momi Jones, TB Lyons, Uilani Souza, Ottina Haight,

Clem Enoka Jr., Hailama Farden, Louise Gerboc,
Ulu Parker
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Mail your membership dues to:
U'i Souza

Membership Chairperson
P. O. Box 1513

Honolulu, HI  96806

EVENTS CALENDAR
April
-No HCCH Board or General Membership Mtg
3 Sat 8:30-3:30pm Makiki Wai
5 Mon O’ahu Council Board Mtg
6 Tues Newsletter mailout
9 Fri Good Friday Holiday
10 Sat O’ahu Council General Membership Mtg 9am,

Hale Akoakoa at Windward Community
College

11 Sun Happy Easter
15-17Thur-Sat Merry Monarch Festival
17 Sat AHCC Board Meeting - TBA
27 Tues Newsletter deadline

May
4 Tuesday Newsletter mailout
8 Saturday 9am General membership

Mtg. -LUNALILO HOME
16 Sunday St. Andrew's Cathedral (more

details to follow)
25 Tuesday Newsletter Deadline
29 Saturday Star Market - Moilili 9am-7pm
30 Sunday HCCH Pool Potluck-TBA
31 Monday Memorial Day

June
5 Saturday Star Market - Kaneohe 9am-7pm
6 Sunday Ali’i  Sunday – Kamehameha,

10am, Kawaiahao Church
8 Tuesday Newsletter mailout
11 Friday Kamehameha Day
? TBA HCCH Board Mtg

HCCH General Membership Mtg
12 Saturday Star Market - Kaneohe 9am-7pm
19 Saturday Star Market - Kaneohe 9am-7pm
26 Saturday Star Market - Moilili 9am-7pm
29 Tuesday Deadline to submit for July

Newsletter to Maylene Enoka

July
4 Sunday Independence Day
6 Tuesday Newsletter mailout
5 Monday O’ahu Council Board Mtg-TBA
10 Saturday 9am O’ahu Council General

Membership Mtg,,Waianae
Regional Park

17 Saturday KS Admin Bldg., Lanai Conf Rm
9-10am-HCCH Board Mtg
10am-1pm -HCCH General
Membership Meeting
AHCC Board Meeting - TBA

27 Tuesday Deadline to submit for August
Newsletter to Maylene Enoka

KOKUA WANTED

Scholarship Committee Member Needed!
For more information on responsibilities and

commitment, please call Momi Jones at 521-9353

Lunalilo Home - May 8, 2004
Chairpersons:

Apolei Bargamento 594-1944 or apoleib@oha.org
And

Nel Araki 488-9748 or bnaraki@yahoo.com

Star Market Fundraiser Sign UP
Saturday, May 29 & June 26 at Moilili
Saturday June 5, 12, & 19 at Kaneohe

Clem 426-1073 or Maylene 258-8498
coachenoka@hawaii.rr.com

Admiral Chun Hoon
(Call Aunty Margaret Boyd at 834-1756)

Support a local Hero! The ship christening will be held
on Saturday, September  18, 2004 with festivities to

follow.

HCCH Committee Volunteers!
Volunteer today!   Make the difference!
We could surely use your Leadership!

 Call Maylene today 258-8498!

mailto:bnaraki@yahoo.com

